Meeting Minutes for March 18, 2010

Milton Planning Board

The 26th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2010 was held on Thursday, March 18, 2010, at 6:30 p.m.in the Carol Blute Conf. Rm.  

In attendance:  Peter F. Jackson, Alexander Whiteside, Bernard J. Lynch III, Emily Keys Innes, Edward L. Duffy, Planning Board members, William Clark, Planning Director, and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

The Planning Board approved meeting minutes from February 11, 22, & 23, & March 1, 2,, and 11,  2010 as amended.
2. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board confirmed the future Planning Board meeting dates of April 8 & 22, 2010 at 6:30 P.M. in the Cronin Conference Room
3.
 SCENIC ROAD   


John Lawton, co-Chairman of the Hillside Neighborhood Association, sent a letter with concerns regarding the Scenic Roads bylaw and the responsibilities of property owners on scenic roads with respect to stone walls and street trees. The Board may issue a press release explaining the rules for scenic roads in Milton.


4.
MASTER PLAN

Board members discussed issuance of a press release calling for volunteers to help with the Master Plan process. 
5
CITIZENS SPEAK     

Tom Brodnicki, from Fontbonne Academy, came before the Board to make clear that Fontbonne Academy looks forward to a long existence in Milton.
Margaret Donovan of 41 Central Ave. expressed certain concerns about the current conditions at the construction site at 36 Central Avenue.

6.
SPECIAL PERMIT HEARING - TOWN OF MILTON WIND TURBINE PROJECT

            Rich Kleiman, Chairman of the Milton Wind Energy Committee, presented the Town’s Special Permit application for a wind turbine project. Mr. Kleiman gave an overview of the project and stated the project’s goals. Additional information will be submitted to meet specific requirements in the Town’s Zoning Bylaw.  The hearing was continued until April 8, 2010 at 6:45 p.m.

7.
AMENDMENT OF A SPECIAL PERMIT HEARING - 36CENTRAL AVE 
Paul Sullivan stated that revised elevations as requested by the Board at the last meeting are not yet available. Mr. Sullivan is working on a web site to give the public up to date construction information as well as the numbers and names of contact persons. The Board requested that the new development team attend the next PB meeting. The hearing was continued to April 8, 2010 at 7:00PM
8.
SPECIAL PERMIT AMENDMENT HEARING - 88 WHARF STREET 

John Collings, General Manager of the 88 Wharf Restaurant, provided the Board with a parking analysis.   

The Board requested that Mr. Collings provide the Board with a plan showing the parking spaces.(Continued to April 8, 2010 @ 8:15 p.m.)

9.
APPROVAL NOT REQUIRED PLAN  – 162 CENTRAL AVE LOT 1+2

(continued to April 8th meeting)
ADJOURNMENT   
The meeting was adjourned at 9:30PM.








 _________________________








Alexander Whiteside, Secretary


